

CONFEDERATED TRIBES of the GOSHUTE RESERVATION HC 61, Box 6104 Ibapah, Utah 84034 (833) 228-6502 or (435) 234-1138 (office) (833) 228-6507 (fax)

April 23, 2020

All Goshute Tribal Members,

On behalf of the Confederated Tribes of the Goshute Reservation (CTGR or Tribe) Business Council, I'm sending notice to all adult enrolled Tribal members that you may apply for an early partial payment of your dividend funds that are usually paid at the end of the year during the November or December annual meeting. However, the following conditions apply:

- This payment is limited to \$300 (which derives from the annual payments from Bucks & Bulls);
- If the CTGR Business Council, the Goshute Housing Authority, and/or the CTGR
 Tribal Courts has placed a hold on your dividend payments, you are not eligible
 for this early release (such as court fines, debts to CTGR, or other administrative
 holds);
- If you elect to receive this payment, you will NOT receive this payment at the end of the year in November or December (no double dipping);
- 4. Every CTGR Tribal member eligible to receive a payment has the option to receive this payment through direct deposit (a form will be provided by the CTGR Finance Department asking for your checking account information). If you elect direct deposit, please send the form to salina.pete@ctgr.us or to edna.steele@ctgr.us before May 12, 2020. If the direct deposit form is not received by May 12, 2020, CTGR Finance will automatically mail a paper check to your address as listed in the CTGR Enrollment Office;
- 5. There <u>MAY</u> be another payment issued by CTGR from the Sacred Circle Healthcare funds at the end of the year to be used for health purposes. <u>There is NO guarantee as COVID-19 has reduced Sacred Circle Healthcare funds</u>;
- 6. This early advance does not apply to payments made to CTGR minors. In other words, minors are not eligible for this early \$300 payment. This memo does not change the rules for payments to minors. The minor's payments will continue without change as in previous years.

If there are any questions or concerns place contact the Rupert Steele at (435) 234-1138 or at rupert.steele@ctgr.us.

Sincerely,

Rupert Steele, Business Council Chairman

Confederated Tribes of the Goshute Reservation